
	
Department of Labor’s Proposed Overtime Rule 

 
Background 
 
In the summer of 2015 new overtime regulations proposed by the Department of Labor (DOL) were  
released.  The regulations are in response to a 2014 directive by President Obama to update overtime rules  
under the federal Fair Labor Standards Act (FLSA).  FLSA guarantees overtime pay at a rate of one and  
one-half the employee’s regular rate of pay for hours worked in excess of 40 in a workweek.  The current  
FLSA has a salary threshold of $23,660 annually ($455 per week), meaning ANY employee making less  
is eligible for overtime.  Employees making over the $23,660 annual threshold are eligible for overtime  
unless they fall under a specific industry exemption (teachers, doctors, lawyers) or the “white collar  
exemption.”  These exemptions include; executive/managerial, administrative, professional, outside sales 
and computer employees.  
 
The DOL proposed rule would raise the minimum threshold to approximately $50,440 annually ($970) 
per week in 2016.  This new proposed level is equal to the 40th percentile of weekly earnings for full-time 
salaried workers.  The threshold will be indexed to maintain the salary threshold at the 40th percentile.  
The DOL estimated that approximately 4.6 million employees that are currently exempt based on the 
$23,660 threshold, will become eligible for overtime under the $50,440 threshold.  The rule does not 
propose changes to the current exemptions, including the “white collar exemption,” and the duties test 
used to determine the “white collar exemptions.”  The rule does invite comments on these exceptions 
specifically, which raises concerns that the exemptions could be changed in the final rule. 
 
The pest management industry acknowledges the importance of implementing proper compensation 
mechanisms that protect the employees that are the backbone of pest management companies throughout 
America.   Our industry is a sector of growth that continuously offers competitive compensation while 
promoting career advancement, opportunity and flexibility and we believe that a more logical and 
balanced approach over a course of time, that takes into account all concerns of our industry would be a 
more effective means in updating the minimum overtime exemption. 

In September 2015 the public comment period for the DOL proposed rule closed, despite requests to 
extend the comment period.  The final rule is anticipated to be released in the summer of 2016 and in 
advance of President Obama’s departure from office.  Congress has expressed concern and displeasure 
over the proposed rule via hearings and a letter has been sent to DOL.  Currently no legislation has been 
put forth to stop the proposed rule. 
 
Position 
 
The proposed unprecedented 113% raise of the minimum salary threshold for overtime pay is ill  
advised and does not take into account the effects this abrupt threshold increase would have on the  
economy and employee flexibility.  The proposed rule does not adequately addresses important  
factors such as regional cost-of-living differences and the need to account for non-discretionary  
bonuses.	NPMA urges Congressional action to change the proposed overtime rule.			
	


